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Westminster council is recommending
planning permission be granted for the
redevelopment of New Scotland Yard. A
decision was due on Tuesday night, but
critics, including Historic England, have
warned harm is likely to be caused to
nearby heritage assets by BL
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Scotland Yard in the dock

Developments’ Ten Broadway scheme.
The plans propose the demolition of the
existing Metropolitan Police headquarters
to be replaced by a Squire and Partners-
designed mixed-use development. The
project team includes Northacre as
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development manager, Bilfinger GVA as
planning consultant, Aecom as
sustainability consultant and Gross Max
as the landscape architect.
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